# NEWS FOR THE PIRATE EDUCATION NATION





# Fall 2018 Inside This Issue

- Scholarly Success
- From the Helm
- On the Horizon
- 10 Reasons Why
- What's Happening

# **Upcoming Events & Dates to Remember**

#### November 13, 2018:

Teacher Toolbox Professional Development Seminar Series: Collaborative Teacher Leadership

#### November 30, 2018:

College of Education Preview Day

#### **December 14, 2018:**

ECU College of Education
Graduate Recognition Ceremony

#### January 8, 2019:

Intern II candidates report to schools

#### **January 14, 2019:**

Intern I candidates report to schools



# **Scholarly Success**

ECU's College of Education recently took 14 junior education majors to the Ron Clark Academy in Atlanta. All 14 students are fouryear scholarship recipients in the college's Education Community of Scholars.

The Ron Clark Academy is a nationally recognized, nonprofit middle school located in Southeast Atlanta. The Academy has received both national and international recognition for its success in educating students of vast multicultural and socioeconomic backgrounds.

Daisy Carson Latham Scholar, Madison Williams, has been looking forward to this trip for three years. "During my senior year of high school at the scholarship interviews, I found out that the scholars were able to

experience the Ron Clark Academy during their junior year. I immediately told my mom that I was going to be a four year scholar at ECU so I could go on that trip," said Williams.



Dr. Dionna Manning, Director of the Education Community Scholars and Education Living and Learning Community, facilitated and accompanied her students on the trip.

"I loved seeing the energy and excitement on the faces of these amazing ECU preservice teachers as they ran through the doors at the Ron Clark Academy and explored and learned about the history and culture of Atlanta. What a wonderful group of amazing students," said Manning.

For more on this story please visit: http://blog.ecu.edu/sites/coeblog/2018/10/coein-the-news/student-news/coe-community-of-scholars-visit-ron-clark-academy/



# From the Helm

by Dr. Vivian Martin Covington Assistant Dean Undergraduate Affairs and Educator Preparation



Legislative Session Law requires a shift from Lateral Entry to Residency licenses by June 30, 2019. Some new hires are already being hired on Residency licenses, and we want to assure our partners that ECU stands ready to work with you to serve these new teacher hires. At ECU, we have designed our Residency Model and are moving forward with curricula approvals this fall. We will continue to offer our successful NCTEACH Lateral Entry Model simultaneously with our new Residency Model until all the

ECU affiliated lateral entry teachers' three-year licenses sunset. We are grateful for the ECU faculty's commitment to both of these pathways. We certainly do not have all the answers on this new model, but we are committed to collaborating with you in the Latham Clinical Schools Network and across the state to serve the needs of alternative route educators. Please contact us at alternativelicensure@ecu.edu for more information.

### On the Horizon

by Nicole Moore

Guess who's got a new home? That's right! NC New Teacher Support Program has relocated to East Carolina University. Beginning July 2018 East Carolina welcomed NC NTSP to its campus. This is a wonderful opportunity and one that will benefit all stakeholders. The NTSP promotes retention and support for beginning teachers. Dean Hayes expressed, "We are committed to ensuring educator preparation reform and we are currently conducting research on the impact NC NTSP has on teacher preparation, teacher induction, and teacher leadership. We plan to work collaboratively with participating institutions to continue to advance the important work of this impactful program."

## 10 Reasons Why...

ECU's College of Education is proud of the impact that our work has shown across the state of North Carolina as well as our nation. There have been over 40,000 graduates since 1907 and we are proud to be contributors of the work these professionals produce daily. As the top producer of education professionals in North Carolina ECU College of Education programs have received national recognition over several different fields in education. Our graduates' represent the essential foundation of why we Teach. Lead. Inspire. Our graduates



B. Grant Hayes, PhD Dean and Distinguished Professor ECU College of Education

contributions to the field can be far reaching and life changing. Through our undergraduate and graduate programs we have been able to impact more than 8 million students. It would be our greatest service to impact 8 million more!

You can read more about the contribution of 10 outstanding ECU College of Education graduates. Their stories will inspire you and confirm our unyielding belief that education is the essential profession! We pay tribute to not only those featured but to all educators that serve our communities, our world and our future.

Visit: https://coeweb.ecu.edu/COE/10Reasons.html

Undaunted

# What's Happening in the College of Education and the Office of Education Preparation

# **Professional Development**

Google for Education Series presented by Jason Whited

Nov. 1 4 or 9 pm Google Slides
Nov. 8 4 or 9 pm Google Forms and Sheets
Nov. 15 4 or 9 pm Other Google Apps
Dec. 6 4 or 9 pm Climbing the SAMR Ladder with

Google Apps (Pt. 1)

Project Based Learning and Google Apps for Education

#### \*All sessions are 1-hour.

Dec. 13 4 or 9 pm

Visit - https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zRO-RPLZjEWzgNan96PiN-ULvJlakRcKgaEWg4JgwkQ/edit (for session description)

Visit -https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScMDd333p8XPU NIBNCaJIZ\_\_Q4U9oR4LFWGsLedbITM8aOsXA/viewform (for registration)

### Ryanne Hilliard selected as finalist for NCACTE Student Teacher of the Year Award

In 2016 the North Carolina Association for Colleges and Teacher Educators (NCACTE) initiated the Student Teacher of the Year Award. Ryanne Hilliard (B.S. Mathematics Education, B.A. Mathematics) was selected to represent ECU in the 2018 awards process. Ms. Hilliard was recently selected as one of 10 state finalists for the award. The winner will be announced



at NCACTE's Fall Forum in Raleigh, NC on Thursday, Oct 4, 2018.

Ms. Hilliard is currently teaching at Farmville Central High School in Pitt County, NC.

For more on this story please visit: http://blog.ecu.edu/sites/coeblog/2018/09/coe-in-the-news/student-news/ryanne-hilliard-selected-as-finalist-for-neacte-student-teacher-of-the-year-award/

# **LCSN Partnership Counties**

Beaufort • Bertie • Camden • Carteret • Chatham • Clinton City • Craven • Cumberland • Currituck • Dare • Duplin • Edenton-Chowan • Edgecombe • Franklin • Gates • Granville • Greene • Halifax • Harnett • Hertford • Hyde • Johnston • Jones • Lee • Lenoir • Martin • Nash – Rocky Mount • Northampton • Onslow • Pamlico • Pasquotank/Elizabeth City • Pitt • Pender • Perquimans • Roanoke Rapids GSD • Sampson • Tyrrell • Vance • Warren • Washington • Wayne • Weldon City • Wilson